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Divine Appointment -- The Coming of the KING

Greetings in the Precious Name of our Lord and Savior!  As I have been praying for our families and our churches, I am reminded that our KING, will come “at just the right time!”  It says in HIS Word, Psalm 75:2, “I choose the appointed time.”  As we wait for His arrival, His return to this earth, to claim HIS church, we need to remember that He has “an appointed time.”  Our Lord will return at the “appointed time.”  We each have an appointment with HIM!  Glory be to the FATHER, SON, and the HOLY SPIRIT!  We, who are a part of HIS Church, must remain faithful, and watchful.  I don’t know how you feel today whether it is a good time in your life or if you are burdened down with difficulties!  I don’t know if this is a good season for you or if this period of time is just too hurried.  I just want to remind all of us of a few things as we live through this season and come into the New Year.

1. We have a “BIG GOD” who loves us with an everlasting love.

2. We have a God who is going to one day return “at the appointed time” to claim His followers.

3. We have a God who loves us.

4. We must remain faithful and watchful for HIM.

5. He reminds us in John 14:28b “I am coming back to you.”  I personally hold on to that promise!

6. We must hang in there as we go through the difficult storms of life.

7. We have a God who loves us.

8. We are not to fret about life issues- Psalm37:1a

9. We have a God who loves us.

10. If we are faithful to HIM, committed to HIM, we will have eternal life; and one day we will be with HIM, in a place that has no more pain, tears, or sorrow.  I John 2:24-25.

10a.  We have a God who loves us!

May this be a great season of time for you!  I’m looking forward to seeing you all at “The Gathering of the Saints” on January 29th 2005!

 Blessings and love,

    Jossie

Save this Date!

 

January 29th 2005

 

All Saints Gathering

 

Wollaston Church of the Nazarene
 2:00- 5:00 p.m.

Clergy Retreat 

Plan to join us at our next Clergy Retreat on January 11-12, 2005.  For more information, please call Dan Whitney at 603-428-8219 or 603-478-3363 or email him at danwhitney@whcamp.org.
Chaplaincy Ministries

Does your church have a nursing home/hospital ministry? Would you like to start one but don't know how? I would be willing to come to your church and do a workshop on Nursing Home/Hospital visitation. The elderly who live in the nursing homes on our district are closer to meeting their maker than anyone. Do they know Jesus? This is a ministry that your laymen can reach out into your community with. Please call me if you would like a workshop. My home # is 508-540-6531 and my work # at Falmouth Hospital is 508-457-3522. Rev. Sally Miller, District Chaplaincy Director.
Reynolds Institute 
Scholarships

This year, five students received scholarships for their studies through Reynolds Institute.  These scholarships have pretty well depleted our scholarship fund.  If you or someone you know might be able to contribute to the Larry Ogden Scholarship Fund, please contact Melissa Andrew, 57 Maplewood Dr., Townsend, MA  01469.
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Sunday School Ministries
New Method for 
Reporting Monthly Statistics

Beginning Sunday, January 30, 2005, each church and church type mission will need to submit their monthly statistical reports to their Zone/Mission Area Sunday School Representatives.  Reports need to be made early on Sunday afternoon. (Please note the change of day to report.)  You may telephone or e-mail your report.  The Representative’s  names, phone numbers, and E-mail addresses are on pages ten and eleven of the New England District Journal.
Pastors and Superintendents should decide who will be responsible for submitting the report.  Those who forget to report will receive a phone call.  Your call will save extra work for your Zone/Mission Area Representative.  Last statistical year, our district Sunday School team produced an increase of 192 in average Sunday School attendance, over the previous assembly year.  An increase of 359 new Sunday School members were added to our Responsibility List.

The Zone/Mission Area Representatives will report the figures to Dan Beckwith, Statistician and to Ron Keller, District Chairman.  They will forward the reports to Kansas City, and Ron will mail you the district report early that week.  Dan will continue to E-mail reports and post them on the district Web page.  We all are part of a wonderful district ministry team and our faithful work and accountability will help New England’s harvest of new souls to continue to grow.

The report will include:  Average Sunday School attendance, total Enrollment/Responsibility List, and Morning Worship attendance.  The miracle of 100% reporting is about to happen!  Through your conscientious teamwork!

Winter Sunday School Attendance Campaign

Pastors should have received a planning packet for the February 6, 13, 20, 27, and March 6, and 20, Sunday School “Make The Connection With Mission,” winter enrollment and attendance campaign.  Plan to use the helpful material to win more new converts to Jesus through Sunday School.  A copy of the campaign can be downloaded from:  www.nazarenesundayschool.org
This Summer – Children’s Camps Will Be Combined

 Our Windsor Hills Middler and Junior children’s camps will be combined during the week of July 18.  Winter is the time to begin to help your children raise funds for a spiritually stimulating week at camp.  You will soon receive camp forms and information.  Register early.  Space is limited.  Please pray about being a volunteer and submit an early application.  Change the date on your calendars and pray for camp.
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Vacation Bible School
Wonderful Nazarene vacation Bible school materials are now available from the Nazarene Publishing house.  This year’s action filled, Biblically based theme is  “J-Force.”   Check it out at:  www.vbs2005.com
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Nazarene Youth International

NYI Winter Retreats
Take time to encourage your students and leaders to take part in the 

District Winter Retreats for a time of fellowship and Spiritual Renewal. 

There are two Retreats for two different age groups.  The Junior High 

Retreat for grades 7-9 and the Senior High Retreat for grades 10-12. 

These are significant times of Spiritual Development during the calendar year for our teens.

Calendar Dates
Jan. 8 Winter Quiz – (Lori Jeffrey)

Jan. 14-15 - District Festival of Life – Lowell (Gerry Desrochers)

Jan. 21-23 - Junior High Retreat – Singing Hills (Lori Jeffrey)

Feb. 5 - Quiz (Lori Jeffery)

Feb. 18-20 - Senior High Retreat – Singing Hills (Sharon Desrochers)

Feb. 26 - NYI Council Meeting – (Jeff Lane)

March 11-12 - District Quiz Finals - (Lori Jeffery)

March 17-20 -Regional Festival of Life – ENC (Gerry Desrochers)

Nazarene Missions International 

Million Hours of Prayer
The Board of General Superintendents and Nazarene Missions International are co-sponsoring the Million Hours of Prayer for the General Assembly and Conventions, scheduled for January-June 2005. Every Nazarene is challenged to pray a minimum of two hours (during January-June 2005). The times of prayer can take place individually, in small groups, or in a corporate worship settings.  The theme for 2005 is “Pray…Partnering in the Gospel.”   Read Philippians 1:4-6 (NIV)

We encourage every pastor and congregation to join in on this prayer 

emphasis and while you are praying please also pray for the New England 

District Conventions and Assembly the end of May.

January is Nazarenes In Volunteer Service Month...

We have an amazing opportunity to share the love of Jesus through the

Jesus Film Work and Witness trip, February 2-10, 2004.  Cost is $700.  Project monies are already provided.  Contact Frank Turner, District W/W 

Coordinator  603-673-5977or email him at RTU1750553@aol.com.

February is Alabaster month...

More and more buildings are needed for the spread of the gospel.  Alabaster offering is a Love offering for Jesus. Alabaster Offerings provides funds for property and buildings around the world. It gives a sense of permanence, the attitude that the Church of the Nazarene intends to "put down roots." Eighty percent of the money is used in world mission areas, and twenty percent goes to multi-cultural congregations in

the United States and Canada. Alabaster funds help provide land for most Work & Witness projects. The entire offering goes toward the construction of churches, schools, medical facilities, and homes for missionaries and national workers.

Alabaster Love Buildings is another way to give to this area of ministry.  Check on line for more information.

Looking Ahead…

World Week of Prayer  (Feb. 30-March 5) and District NMI Prayer Brunch, Saturday, March 5, 10:00 am-1:00 pm at the Lowell Church of the Nazarene.

District NMI Convention theme (May 25-26, 2005) is "Empowering the Next Generation.”  Speakers span three generations...Chuck Gailey, Ellen Decker and Jay Decker.  We want to use children and teens this year.  Contact me, Gerry Perry at <gerryperry@adelphia.net> if you have a singing or drama group or any children or teens who would enjoy being involved.
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Nazarene Compassionate Ministries

Great messages of hope are possible through God’s grace and your prayers and support. Would you be our messenger? Would you share this message with your church? Would you let them know that lives are being transformed, hope is renewed, health is restored, and the Kingdom is receiving new children through their continued partnering with Nazarene Compassionate Ministries? NCM recognizes that you and your church empower this ministry through your prayers, personal involvement, and monetary gifts. Thank you. Truly, you are Nazarene Compassionate Ministries.  (Request our 20th Anniversary DVD free of charge by emailing us at ncm@nazarene.org. Or call us toll free at: 877.626.4145

Notices

Freebies!  The Saugus church has a couple of items other churches might be able to use including: 1) a color copier (older, but operates well; it comes with several bottles of toner) and  2) an exterior church sign with hanging letters - black on white background. (Includes two boxes - one box of 2-3" letters and a box of smaller letters about 1 1/2".)  Call Steve Pelechowicz if interested or for more info.
Sound System Needed.  Pastor Mark Fowler (West Somerville First Church, MA) asks if anyone has a spare sound system (a sound board or powered amp with speakers, wires, mikes, speaker stands, etc.).  The West Somerville Haitian church is being restarted with a new pastor (Marcel Valentin), and they need a sound system.  Please contact Mark at wsom.naz@verizon.net or call him at 617-776-4212.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
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Global Day of Prayer Planned
On 15 May 2005, an estimated 200 million Christians will unite in prayer to ask God to bless the nations so that the earth will be filled with the knowledge of the glory of the Lord (Hab.2:14).  Christians all over the world will pray for an outpouring of God's Spirit, the healing of the nations, the salvation of the lost, and that the glory of the Lord will fill the earth.  Watch for more information and plan to participate!

  For the earth will be filled with the knowledge of the glory of the LORD, as the waters cover the sea. 
~ Habbakuk 2:14
To see the Attendance Statistics for the month of September go to the district website:  www.newenglanddistrictnaz.org.   Please remember to submit your attendance statistics to Ron Keller or Dan Beckwith every month!
Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

· We need to pray ...

· for Chuck and Sally Zink and their cancer treatments.

· for David Wooster who needs a heart transplant.

· for our students at ENC.

· for all our public schools and students.

· for all of our churches!

· for our public officials both local and national.

· for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

· that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in every service!

· for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

· for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

· that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

· that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!

· We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

· We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

· We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

· We praise HIM for HIS love.

· We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
Let our prayer be: “Thy Will Be Done!”
New England District Calendar
JANUARY - 2005
NMI Emphasis:   Volunteer Ministries & Prayer

1
District NMI Allocation due

8
SSM Board -

8
District Teen Quiz

11-12
Clergy Retreat

13
District Advisory Board - Quincy

14-15
District SSM, NMI, NYI Team Planning

14-15
District Festival of Life - Lowell

18
Mission Directors – Nashua

18
WHC Board – Nashua

21-23
SNOWBOUND - Junior High Retreat

22
District Nominating Committee – Nashua

29
District-wide Church Gathering of the Saints – Wollaston Church

FEBRUARY

NMI Emphasis:  Alabaster & Prayer
3-5
Vision New England Congress – Boston

5
District Teen Quiz

18-20
Senior High Retreat

26
NYI Council – Lowell

28
World Week of Prayer begins
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